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     TOWN OF MENDON 
 Conservation Commission 

         Mendon Town Hall 

        Mendon, Massachusetts 01756 

 

Meeting Minutes of March 8 2012 
 
Attending:  D. Tinio, P. Coffin, T. Aicardi, and M. Ammendolia, and John Nenart, Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m. by Chairman Tinio 
 
John Nenart brought a letter from Judith B. Schmitz explaining the status of 49 Milford Street.  Mr. Funari hired Ms. 
Schmitz to monitor the wetland restoration.  When plantings are done next month, the owners will be in compliance and 
an as-built will be done.  Action:  D. Willoughby to send letter to John Nenart & Judith Schmitz in response to the 

statement, “Work can proceed on the site during the re-growth of the restoration area, provided that the site activity is 

not prohibited in an Order of Conditions”. Members want to know what work is planned for the site. 

 
A. Tetreault, Highway Surveyer, described the emergency repair he wants to do to repair the culverts on Hartford 
Avenue East near Muddy Brook.  Mr. Tinio performed a site visit with Alan and conquers with his approach.  Alan 
hopes to start next week.  Members signed an emergency negative Determination of Applicability based on information 
provided and site visit.  Action:  D. Willoughby to have Request for Determination of Applicability and Determination 

typed. 

 
Members signed BOS Routing Slips for the renewal of licenses for Mendon Driving Range, Southwick Wild Animal 
Zoo & Mendon Twin Drive-In.  There are no wetlands issues with any of the businesses. 
 
Members reviewed the Jurisdictional Determination for 14A Mowry Street.  Scott Morrell will be backfilling the 
previously dug foundation.  His Building Permit expired.  Members found there was no wetland impact on January 10, 
2002 when originally reviewed project.   
 
There were no previously filed Requests for Determinations. 
 
Chairman Tinio reported that Mr. Rosenfeld contacted him saying he will get a check to the Conservation Commission 
for the money he owes for engineering fees.  Damon texted him with the amount owed. 
 
Members donated $20 each for gift certificates for winners of Annual Town Clean Up Poster Contest. 
 

M. Ammendolia made and P. Coffin seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes of February 23, 2012.  

The motion carried unanimously. 

 
Members reviewed Petition for Zoning Variance at 31 Taft Avenue by John Audet, Inc.  An NOI has been filed and is 
on the agenda for March 22 Conservation Commission meeting.  Members did not feel a site visit prior to the hearing 
was necessary. 
 
Members agreed to hold meetings April 5 and 19, 2012. 
 
T. Aicardi made and Vice Chairman Coffin seconded a motion to adjourn at 8:30 p.m.  The motion carried unanimously. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Diane Willoughby  
Administrative Clerk 
 
Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes dated February 23, 2012 (Conservation Commission Office and Computer 
/concom/mydocuments/minutes/2012 Minutes/022312 Minutes.doc   
 
Documents Discussed Located in Conservation Commission Filing Cabinet: 
Letter dated March 6, 2012 from Judith B. Schmitz, Professional Wetland Scientist 
BOS Routing Slips for Mendon Driving Range, Southwick Wild Animal Zoo & Mendon Twin Drive-In, signed March 
8, 2012 
Request for Determination of Applicability & Determination of Applicability for Hartford Avenue East & Muddy Brook 
Culvert 


